
From the Church Office 
Home Bound:  Bettie Hughes, Annetta Cotton, 
Barbara George, Rosemary McCoy, Joyce Litke, Dortha 
Brown, Frances Gilham 
 

Prayer Requests:  Karrie Horn, Jenny Swezey, Rachel 
Scott’s mother, Pastor Judi Wiegman, Megan Douglas 
(open heart surgery), Brian Pruitt 
 

Today’s Prayer Partners:  Jenny Swezey, Rebecca 
Stewart, Pat Ashley, Bonnie Nutt 
 

June Food Pantry Needs: Spaghetti noodles and 
sauce, canned meats, canned fruit, toilet paper and 
paper towels, boxed mashed potatoes, oatmeal, 
shampoo and toothpaste. 
 

Contact Information: 

Pastor Roger:  pastor@cfnazwaco.com 
Pastor Brad:  bradselby@cfnazwaco.com 
Jennifer:  children@cfnazwaco.com 
Office:  admin@cfnazwaco.com 
 

New Online and Text Giving 

We are using a new vendor for our online and text 
giving which is fast and easy.  To give online, go to our 
website and click the “giving” button.   

To give from your smart phone use the phone 
number 254-870-8777.  Type one of the following 
words and the amount you wish to give:  Tithe, Faith 
(for Faith Promise), Missions or Other.  The first time 
you give you will enter your checking, credit card or 
banking info.  After that, it is as simple as a text.  Try it!   

June Birthdays: 

Abdiel Carmona   June2 

Pastor Roger Huff   June 5 

Ray Douglas   June 6 

Linda Gibbs    June 7 

Harvey Spross   June 7 

Jaden Curry    June 11 

Philip King    June 22 

Sally Willett    June 22 

Amy Hood    June 30 
 

June Anniversaries: 

Bill and Thela Hinnen  June 5  

 If you are visiting for the first time today, please 
stop by the Welcome Center in the foyer and pick 
up a welcome bag.  We are so glad you are here 
today. 

 Audio devices are available at the Welcome Center 
for those having difficulty hearing the service. 

 Wi-Fi Connection...CFCNAZ-guest and enter the 
password potato94  

cfnazwaco.com        254-772-5145 
 

Office Hours: 9:30 am—4:30 pm 
 

Kingdom Kids Day Care and Academy 

Director:  Karrie Horn  (254-307-9673) 

Email:  kingdomkids@cfnazwaco.com 

Hours:  6:30 am—5:45 pm 

June 2017 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 2 3 
Garage Sale at Ash Home 

4 
Graduation Sunday 
Faith Promise Sunday 
Men/Women Bible Study 

5 6 7 
Swezey Group @ 10:30 am 

8 9 
Mission Waco Breakfast 
 
GET REAL Guy’s Day 

10 
 
 
GET REAL Girl’s Day 

11 
Men/Women Bible Study 

12 13 14 
 
Wednesday Night  Activities 
Begin 

15 16 17 

18 
Father’s Day 
 
Men/Women Bible Study 

19 20 21 
Swezey Group @ 10:30 am 
Wednesday Night  Activities 

22 23 24 

25 
Movie Night 

26 27 28 
Wednesday Night Activities 

29 30  

news 
Community Fellowship 
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Our guest speakers today are retired 
missionaries, Rev. Jim and Kaye 
Williams.   

Today is Faith 
Promise Sunday 

We are excited to welcome Rev. Jim 
and Kaye Williams to our service 
this morning.  They served the 
Church of the Nazarene for 40 years 
in Taiwan, Hong Kong and the Asia- 
Pacific Region.   
 
A highlight of Jim and Kaye’s years 
of service is having the privilege of 
training many pastors and 
missionaries for the churches in the 

Faith Promise Lunch 
Immediately following this morning’s service everyone is invited to stay and 
enjoy a wonderful BBQ lunch together.  The Williams’ will stay and share 
more of their experiences and challenge us as we consider what we can 
give toward missions in the coming year. Our goal for Faith Promise this 
year is $21,000. 

Asia Pacific Region.  They quietly 
rejoice in the Lord each time they 
remember that some of them are 
training others among many people 
groups in at least 10 countries 
beyond the reach of their own 
ministry. 

Church Events 

 

 June 9
th

 – Mission Waco 

Breakfast 

 June 11
th

 – Men’s and 

Women’s Connection 

Group Begins 

 June 14
th

  - Wednesday 

Night Activities Begin 

 June 16
th

 —June 24
th

  - 

Mission Trip to Arizona 

 June 18
th

 - Father’s Day 

 June 25
th

 - Summer 

Movie Night 



GET R.E.A.L. Youth 
Ministry Summer Fun 
 
June begins Pastor Brad’s “Random Acts of Fun!”  Keep 
your eyes and ears open for your chance to participate 
in something Wild and Crazy! 
 
Friday, June 9—GET R.E.A.L. Guy’s Day.  Meet at 
church at 10:30 am and bring lunch money. 
 
Saturday, June 10—GET R.E.A.L. Girl’s Day.  Meet at 
church at 10:30 am and bring lunch money. 

Summer Movie Night 
June 25 at 5:30 pm 
 

Our first Summer Movie is “I am Not Ashamed.”  

Columbine High School student Rachel Joy Scott grew up 

knowing the love of God but wasn't always ready to receive 

it. At times her faith is strong, but at other times, she finds 

that it's at odds with her daily life. After a difficult breakup 

with her non-believing boyfriend, Rachel finds inspiration 

from a formerly homeless teen, and her renewed 

commitment to Christ plays out powerfully at her high 

school and around the world. Based on a true story.  

Summer Prayers 
We are quickly approaching the halfway point on the 

calendar for 2017.  It is very hard to believe as time 
seems to fly by without thinking about slowing down 
enough for us to enjoy the moments. 

I want to encourage you to be in prayer for several 
things this month.  We have at least 15 people traveling 
on behalf of the church this month and I want to make 
sure we cover them in prayer.  First, our Get R.E.A.L. 
Mission Team heads out June 16th for Arizona for  a week 
of ministry.  Pray for their safety and a successful ministry 
to our Native American friends there.  Second, our World 
Quizzers head out June 22 for Indianapolis, 
Indiana.  They are quizzing on Saturday, June 24th 
alongside of hundreds of other quizzers from around the 
US and the world!!  Pray for their safety as they travel 
and that they do an outstanding job at the quiz 

meet.  Third, Kris and I head out to Indianapolis as 
well, as Pastor was elected to represent the South 
Texas District Church of the Nazarene at its quadrennial 
SDMI convention.  We leave following the service 
Sunday morning June 18th.  I will be in meetings and 
attending the World Quiz thru June 30th.  We will then 
head to Michigan to visit with family.  Pray for us as we 
travel.  Forth, pray for Pastor Brad and Pastor Judy 
Castro as they bring the Word of God in my 
absence.  Finally, continue to lift up Kingdom Kids Day 
Care & Academy.  God has given us 22 children to care 
for and we know there will be more.  Pray for Karrie as 
she continues to heal and get back into the leadership 
role she loves and for the teachers as they minister to 
the children every day. 

God is good and He is good all the time.  Let’s 
continue to celebrate Him at CFC!!! 

Men’s and Women’s Connection Groups 

Tonight at 6:00 pm 
 

Pastor Judy Castro begins a study on prayer based on the movie “War Room.”  Pastor Roger 
and the men study “Kingdom Culture—Looking at and Applying the Sermon on the Mount.”  
Other dates are:  June 11, 18, July 9, 23, August 6,13, & 20.  Mark your calendars and plan to 
attend. 

Good Bye? 
    ...Not Hardly 

By Pastor Judi Wiegman 

How can it possibly be four months since my precious 

Husband/Pastor transitioned to heaven?  Seems like 

the days crawl by at a snail’s pace and then again, 

four months are gone…. 

 

Much happened in the past month and I found myself 

in a mountain of boxes and sorting to move closer to 

my children in The Colony. (Thankfully, I will still be 

in the great state of Texas!!!) As you receive this 

newsletter, I will be gone from Waco leaving a 

wonderful Church family full of incredible friends and 

memories. What does the future hold? I don’t know. 

But I am confident of this: He that hath begun a good 

work is very capable of completing that work—and He 

will. 

 

At the end of April I believed I would be living with 

my youngest daughter and her two young children. I 

would call “home” her upper loft as Mom/Grandma 

space. I traveled to The Colony to spend Mother’s day 

with my girls and while there, I clearly recognized the 

Holy Spirit nudging me to rethink that decision and 

take a “second look” at a house my daughter bought. 

(She hoped I would move in and enjoy the space.)  

On Sunday morning, Mother’s Day, I told her I 

wanted to take that second look! Excitement filled my 

heart as I walked through the house, stepped out on 

the covered patio, and gazed at the neighborhood. I 

chuckled when I realized how God kept the house 

from being rented for these past months! A storm 

caused a large tree to fall on the roof. In a separate 

storm, the roof got hailed. Then, the Holy Spirit 

nudged me. (I got the better part.)  

 

Quickly Jesus brought along Jowannah, a single lady 

who attends Lantana Community Fellowship COTN 

and—lives in The Colony. Over lunch a friendship was 

renewed from when I served on the West TX District 

before. Just as the blind man in Scripture got the 

picture, so did I!  Pray for me as I embark on the 

journey ahead.  Drop me a note or drop by! (5445 

Slay Dr. The Colony, TX 75056)  

 

Enjoy your journey and ALWAYS take a second look 

for His perfect plan.  

 

 

Wednesday 
Nights are Back!  

Something for the entire family  

beginning June 14. 

Do you need a pick me up in the middle of the week?  

Do the kids need something different to do?  Are your 

teens getting restless?  Wednesday nights are for you!  

Beginning June 14, at 6:30 pm, the adults meet in the 

Fellowship Hall for a time of fellowship, prayer and Bible 

study with Pastor Roger. 

 

Our children will learn new skills and enjoy different 

activities.  Baking, derby car assembly, and building a 

bird house are just a few of the exciting things they will 

do after a time of singing and Bible story time.  If you 

have a craft or skill you would share with the children, 

please talk to Jennifer or Pastor Roger. 

 

Pastor Brad has a great new series for GET R.E.A.L. 

Student Ministries, “Grilling with Jesus.”  Come and find 

out what he has in store!   

 

 

Vacation 
Bible School 
 

July 10-14 
 
Sign up today at the Welcome Center. 
We need Station Leaders, Crew Leaders, Game Leaders,  
set building helpers, and Check In and Kitchen Help.  
Work dates are being set.   
 
Sign up your children online this week and invite your 
friends to join you for a great week together as curious 
kids become hands-on inventors who discover they’re 
lovingly crafted by God. 


